
 

REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
 
 
MEETING DATE:   February 5, 2007 
 
SUBJECT:   Foothills Highland Games 
 
ATTACHMENTS:   Yes 
 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
The County has been contacted by representatives of the Scottish Clans of the South (SCOTS) 
Games Committee requesting that they be permitted to again hold the Foothills Highland Games 
at Jackson Park.  The 2006 Foothills Highland Games were held at Jackson Park in November 
2006 after outgrowing the Blue Ridge Community College facilities.  Interim Recreation 
Director, Carey McLelland, has been in communication with the group regarding holding the 
2007 Games at Jackson Park and will be available to discuss this issue with the Board of 
Commissioners.  Representatives of the Games Committee will also be available for discussion 
at this evening’s meeting. 
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
Staff is generally supportive of permitting the SCOTS to utilize Jackson Park for its Foothills 
Highlands Games.  However, staff has a significant concern regarding the closure of the Park for 
the event primarily because Jackson Park is the County’s most widely used park and its closure 
would inconvenience other park visitors.   In addition, County staff will need to address park 
ordinance issues regarding open fires, weapons used during the Games, and overnight camping 
during the event prior to approval. 
 
The Assistant County Manager recommends that the SCOTS be permitted to utilize Jackson Park 
for the Foothills Highland Games, without closing the Park, but authorizing the Interim 
Recreation Director, County Attorney, and representatives of the Games to attempt resolution of 
the others issues and the resolution be placed on the consent agenda at the Board of 
Commissioners’ February 21, 2007 meeting. 
 
 Suggested Motion: 

I move that the SCOTS be permitted to use Jackson Park for the Foothills Highland 
Games, pending resolution of the park ordinance issues by County staff and 
representatives of the Games.  I further move that Jackson Park not be closed for the 
Games, but that staff be directed to develop a formal policy regarding closure of the 
County’s parks. 








